Woodlake Property Owner’s Association

Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, March 31, 2008

Members Present:  Gene Presta, John Pollack, Lenore Burt, Dave Palmer

Association Members Present:  Howard Swaim, Tom & Debbie Kirwain

Meeting Called to order at 7:00 pm at the home of Gene Presta.

Minutes from January meeting were read by John Pollack.  Lenore Burt made motion to approve the minutes, second by Gene Presta.

Treasurer’s Report:  Debbi duPlooy.  Balance $11,198.41.  Current dues are coming in, but they are not totally current.  Debbi reported that Mr. Skaggs paid 3 years and Elliot’s paid 1 year of arrears and current year.  Smith current through 2007, Reed’s paid off 1 year.  Dunn upset about a message he received – he does not agree that 3 years are in arrears.  Debbi stated that she has made copies of all checks since 2005.  Watkins/Stoffel on Piping Rock, we do not have a current address.  Custer has been contacted in regards to Lot 14 & 15 Blueridge.  Less than $1,500 in arrears remaining for the entire association.

ACC Report:   – nothing new to report since annual meeting

Old Business: Annual meeting – large turnout, lots of discussion

New Business:

I. Re-numeration of officers.  Lenore & Dave have 1 year left on their term.  Gene & John have 2 years left on their term.  Mike & Robert have a full 3 year term.

John Pollack – President

Dave Palmer – Vice President

Gene Presta – Treasurer

Lenore Burt – Secretary

Mike Geary – Member

Robert Tamez – Member

II. Address of formation and composites of ACC:  From the annual meeting the BOD were requested to conduct the research and determine the legal underpinnings of the ACC.  Feb, 2000 policy memo explains how we have gotten to where we are.  ACC members present felt the BOD had enough information to declare that the current documentation was sufficient to support how the ACC currently operates. BOD members noted that a Policy memo can not change the covenants or the bylaws. BOD further noted that until someone thoroughly reviews all the relevant documentation, the BOD can not in good conscience report any conclusions back to the association members. John recommended that 2 people take on the task to review the documentation and determine the legalities to make sure that we are conducting business correctly.  Dave Palmer volunteered to serve on the committee and Gene reported that Mike Geary would serve since he is on the ACC. Dave Palmer reported that he would interview Doyle to get an understanding as to his views/intentions. Howard Swaim reported that when Doyle resigned he assigned ACC duties to the association.  Dave Palmer will report his finding at the next board meeting.

III. Liability of lawn mowing operations:  What is the comparative liability of an outside contractor vs. using association equipment?  John Pollack volunteered to take on this task.

IV.  ACC requested its members be covered with liability insurance similar to the coverage approved for the BOD during the annual meeting:  ACC chairman also requested the BOD approve the purchase of a laptop, scanner, digital camera, and printer for ACC use. 

Liability Insurance:  When the board talks to the insurer it will determine what it would take to make sure that officers and committee members would be covered.  Gene noted that he would need full names of the ACC members.

Digital Equipment purchase for the ACC:  John noted that the stated intent of having a Board laptop is to have all the financial records in one place on Board property, not to supply the digital equipment for all the board members to use when conducting board business. Additionally, the BOD can not approve capital expenditures for items over $500.00 without approval from the association members. If the ACC desires capital items then they should submit a detailed request to be voted on at the 2009 Annual meeting.

V. Note from Howard Swaim:  Howard asked the BOD to take action to make Carl Johnson remove his camper from his driveway and Dr. Smythe remove his boat from his yard.  BOD stated that the members of the association voted to give Carl Johnson 3 years to work with the ACC to resolve the issue, so the BOD will not file a new fine or take Carl to court as long as he is making a good faith effort to work with the ACC towards getting approval to build a storage structure for the camper.  ACC has already met with Carl to discuss viable solutions to craft a submittal that may be approved. There was quite a bit of discussion on the issue. The discussion was tabled due to an impasse.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. Next BOD meeting is scheduled for 7pm, 12 May. Location TBD.

